From: Chairman RVR [mailto:chairman.rvr@outlook.com]

Sent: 26 March 2020 06:59

To: Licensing

Cc: Bourne, Cllr Andre; 'michael.tickner@zip-mail.co.uk'; 'stephen.wells@bromley.gov.uk'; Mellor, Russell, Cllr.; bpp.friends@hotmail.co.uk; 'Chloe@coperscope.org.uk'; planning@coperscope.org.uk;

Hall, Cllr Alan; Hordijenko, Cllr Sue; Paschoud, Cllr Jacqueline

Subject: Licence application consultation #2

Dear Sir

Krankbrother Ltd: Licence application at Beckenham Place park, Zone E: Music festival on Sunday after Naked City event.

We write to express concern about this licence application. Whilst recognizing the need to generate income to maintain the Park's financial viability, we have concerns about the impact of this event on residents. Together with the existing licence and another new licence application, two whole weekends each summer could be given over to large scale music events.

Our specific concerns are: -

- Impact on parking in nearby roads, especially as parking in BPP has recently been restricted (we understand) by the painting of yellow lines
- Noise impact on residents for a very wide area around the park. Last year's 'Naked City'
 event was extremely noisy and disruptive. We request that the noise level allowed at this
 event be reduced should this new licence application be granted
- BPP is a public space and access to parts of it should not be restricted during the festival (whilst recognizing that areas around Zone E might need restricted access)
- We request that should the licence be granted, it should be for a limited time only (say two
 years) to enable a review to take place.

Yours faithfully Clive Lees

Chairman

Ravensbourne Valley Residents

(Please note our new name!)

<u>Latest news</u> | About us | Join us | Twitter | Facebook